BUILDING FOR THE

FUTURE

Carlisle Family YMCA Construction Update

March 20, 2022

As we celebrate the start of spring AND our 163rd anniversary of service to the Carlisle
community, | wanted to share this update:

CONSTRUCTION IS OFFICIALLY OVER

Ve are patiently waiting for the completion of a few items in the weeks ahead:

= High dust cleaning of the second floor and some areas on the first floor is scheduled

during the day on Thursday, March 24. You may want to schedule your workout for
later in the day.

« Doors - A set of new doors will be installed in the hallway outside the Men's Locker
Room. Two sets of new doors were installed in the entrances to the gymnasium this
past week. (The pool received four sets of new exterior doors and a new set of entry
doors this winter.)

e Delivery of the rest of our office furniture and equipment for the Kids Adventure Zone.

EXTERIOR WORK TO OCCUR THIS SPRING

» Delivery of a large child care play yard structure followed by the installation of the play
yard surface. Once both are complete we can move equipment stored in the Pod to the
Child Care play yard and will no longer need the Pod.

« Restoration of the lawn where the construction trailer was located and other areas of
new grass. Please help by using sidewalks rather than walking on newly established
grass.

s Installation of a new flagpole.

THANK YOU!

On behalf of the Board of Directors, I'd like to thank everyone who made our new facility
possible. What you see today is the result of the generosity of more than 350 individuals,
businesses and foundations from our region.

Special thanks go to Benedict Dubbs, Principal of Murray Associates and his team for
their stunning design, and to Construction Superintendent Dave Suder of Mowery who
brought the design to life through the work of dozens of sub-contractors.

We greatly appreciate the service and oversight provided by the Euilding Committee:

 Buz Wolfe, Chair

Michael Garrity, Owner’s Representative
Robert Frey

Doug McAninch

Robert Rahal

Marcia Drozdowski

Justin Rose

We thank the entire Carlisle Family YMCA management team for continuing to provide
services and programs throughout the challenges of construction. Last but not least, we
appreciate the patience and understanding displayed by Carlisle Family YMCA members
and staff while we worked to create a wonderful new YMCA.



